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ADJOURNMENT OF THE HOUSE 
HON KIM CHANCE (Agricultural - Leader of the House) [10.00 pm]:  I move - 

That the House do now adjourn. 

Hon Norman Moore, 25 Years in Parliament - Adjournment Debate 
Hon KIM CHANCE:  I want to bring to the attention of all members that today is 19 February 2002.  On this day 
25 years ago, 19 February 1977, a young and very talented man was elected to this place.  On this day, the 
Leader of the Opposition, Hon Norman Moore, celebrates his twenty-fifth year of election to this place, although 
he did not take his seat until a little later.  I thought it worthwhile to extend our congratulations and deep 
commiserations to the Leader of the Opposition.  Quite seriously, this is an occasion that ought to be marked.  
Hon Norman Moore brings a stature to this place that we all appreciate.  While we do not always agree with each 
other, I have had a tremendous experience in sharing almost half his time in this House with him.  I am getting 
close to 12 years service.  It is with great pleasure that I mark this occasion.  I understand that members opposite 
will be celebrating the occasion later in the week.  I hope those celebrations are enjoyed by all concerned. 

HON NORMAN MOORE (Mining and Pastoral - Leader of the Opposition) [10.01 pm]:  I thank the Leader of 
the House for his very kind comments.  As I said to my colleagues today, it is great to reach the halfway mark of 
one’s career!  As someone else said, after 25 years I should receive parole.  Perhaps I am entitled to it now.  It 
has been a wonderful 25 years of my life.  One of the good things about being in the upper House is that the 
election date and the date one assumes office are different.  One can have two occasions to celebrate with a few 
glasses of red wine.  I am holding a little gathering later this week and I will hold another on 22 May.  I very 
much appreciate the chance to be a member of this House. 

Agriculture Protection Board Report, 10,80 Baiting Program - Adjournment Debate 
HON DEE MARGETTS (Agricultural) [10.02 pm]:  I wish to speak on a report of the Agriculture Protection 
Board that was tabled today.  It falls within the shadow portfolio that I share with Hon Christine Sharp.  I was 
interested to see what the report had to say about the 10,80 baiting program.  I have taken an interest in this 
because I know people who are interested in conservation and are trying to deal with feral foxes on their 
properties.  They have been greatly concerned about the changes to the availability of 10,80 baits.  They are not 
concerned about untrained, unskilled or unlicensed people but because, as a matter of course, the sale of 10,80 
baits is now permitted through private outlets.  I was disappointed that the report did not discuss the concerns of 
the community.  As such, we are not seeing a definite outcome about the availability of baits to individuals.  The 
report discusses producing a cheaper bait.  My understanding from people who have been licensed in the past 
and who obtained baits through government agencies is that it has been much cheaper for them to produce baits 
through eggs buried in areas in which they were aware of feral activity.  They had to be licensed to use the baits.  
No statistics indicate that there has been a more successful fox eradication program, especially in those areas.  
The numbers may become problematic over time, especially for voluntary conservation groups and individuals 
who manage our very precious remnant bush in Western Australia and the animals and flora in it. 

Another area of disappointment is the locust eradication program.  I did not read anything about the fortunate 
climatic events that may have limited the effect of the locust plague or what the risks may be for future years.  It 
is disappointing that the emphasis is on the pests that impact directly on agricultural products.  That is not hard to 
understand, but the agricultural community in Western Australia knows that a number of weed pests have a 
much greater impact when they enter native bushland.  I suppose it then stops being the bailiwick of the 
Agriculture Protection Board.  It would be useful to have an analysis of agricultural weeds as they leave the 
agricultural sector.  Responsibility for the control is subject to the conservation dollar rather than the agricultural 
dollar when it comes to eradicating the weeds after they have been created and released into natural vegetation.   

The 10,80 program, as reported, does not give the full picture.  It may well be that there is not an increased 
problem with foxes.  People are already doing their best on the smell of an oily rag to support conservation.  I am 
not suggesting that untrained or unlicensed people should use the baits, but I believe the privatisation of 10,80 
has not necessarily had a beneficial impact on the control of feral foxes in those areas. 

Question put and passed. 

House adjourned at 10.07 pm 
_________ 

 


